
 

 
 
 
The Receiver has learned that unidentified individuals allegedly acting for or in 
connection with the Receivership Entities, including individuals apparently located 
overseas, have contacted consumers in an effort to solicit changes in billing 
arrangements, to encourage consumers to join new Slack or other internet discussion 
groups, and to recruit consumers to join purported class actions or similar lawsuits 
against the Receivership Entities.  The Receiver has reviewed many of these 
solicitations, and believes them to be false or misleading, and to violate the terms of 
the order pursuant to which he was appointed.  The Receiver encourages consumers in 
receipt of such solicitations to scrutinize their legitimacy carefully and to proceed with 
caution if responding to any communications from unknown individuals, or individuals 
claiming to be acting for or in concert with the Receivership Entities or their customers. 


